
SONS OF THE AMERICAN LEGION 

ROY REED SQUADRON #252 

WINSIDE, NE 

JUNE 26, 2018 

 
Commander Arlin Kittle called the meeting to order with 5 members present.  Cmdr. 

Kittle led the salute to the flag.  Darin Greunke offered prayer.  Cmdr. Kittle asked for a 

moment of silence for our forefathers and the POW/MIA’s.  Cmdr. Kittle led the members 

in the Pledge of Allegiance and the SONS preamble. 

 

Bud Neel read the minutes of the May 29th meeting.  Minutes were approved as read. 

 

Kevin Andersen offered the treasurer’s report for general account as of June 25th: Jim 

Rabe moved to approve the report, Dave Bloomfield second, motion passed.   

Kevin offered the benevolent account reports as of June 25, 2018:  Dave Bloomfield 

moved to approve the report, Darin Greunke second, motion passed. 

 

Committee reports: 

--Daryl Mundil reported on Gun Show.  We have 48 tables spoken for at this time.  If we 

know of anyone else that might be interested, let Daryl know.  Dave Bloomfield will be 

gone.  Daryl will be back on Friday night.  Set up is Thursday, July 19 at 6:30.  Need 

pickup and trailer for tables from Legion and Jeep.  Friday, July 20 the vendors will arrive 

and move in from 4 PM to 7 PM.  Will need signs and map of how tables are to be set 

up. 

--Bud advised Brady Frahm has a check for the Jeep tires from Schellenberg family.  If 

anyone sees him, pick up the check and deposit it in Wayne County Bank general 

account.  Brady and I do not seem to be able to get together on this. 

--Daryl Mundil reported on the 52 Gun Raffle.  Problem with future winners, need to be 

21 for handguns or have parents name on the tickets.  Parents will have to pick up the 

prize.  REMINDER:  Parents names has to be on the ticket if they are under 21 years 

of age.  Information is on the back of the tickets.  Dave gave Bud 10 tickets he sold.  

Bud will turn into Daryl Mundil.  

--Cmdr. Kittle has check from Colton Jensen family. We need to void the scholarship 

check.  Kevin Andersen will issue another check to Colton Jensen memorial for $500.00.  

Dave Bloomfield moved to approve this change due to the passing of Colton Jensen, Jim 

Rabe second, motion passed.  

--Bud will send out a reminder of help needed for the Gun Show set-up, and work the 

Show. 



 

Sick Call:  NONE 

 

Old business: 

--Anniversary committee needs volunteers to get started.  Auxiliary has their committee 

members.  Bud will be on the committee along with Beverly Neel, Laura Novak and 

Mackenzi Edwards. Need any information you can gather about our current members 

and any members that have passed. 

 

New Business: 

--MIA Korean Conflict, need to do a search. 

--The SONS Detachment will hold a Golf tournament in Kearney.  Anyone is welcome to 

participate.  It is $60.00 for 18 holes and cart.  Proceeds of tournament will benefit 

upcoming Detachment Commanders projects. 

--Election of officers:  Dave Bloomfield moved to keep the same officers, Jim 

Rabe second, motion passed. 

--Need to make a list of officers for Legion, Auxiliary and SONS to post in the Hall. 

--Hoskins Parade on July 4th at 8 AM.  Volunteers are Bud, Kevin, Dave Kohl, Darin G.? 

--Need email for Sandra Juracek. 

--State Fair parade was discussed.  Justin Edwards has a tandem trailer with sideboards.  

Are we doing the parade?  If so, we need more members to attend.  Do we do the Jeep 

and float or just the jeep.  Sounds like the Department Auxiliary might want to ride and 

not walk.  They have up to 20 people in their entry.  If they ride, will need to take chairs. 

--Wayne County Fair Color Guard will be Friday night at 5:50 for SONS.  We had 

compliments last year on our Color Guard, looked SHARP!  Volunteers are Justin 

Edwards, Darin Greunke, Bud Neel, Jim Rabe and Kevin Andersen? 

--Chicken Day parade.  Are we in the parade?  Need to check the battery to make sure 

it is charged.  Will need to sign up.  Not doing the parade. 

--Sons newsletter was read. 

--Bud reported on Vietnam Veteran’s reunion in Columbus on August 23-26. 

--Information about Governor Pete Ricketts presenting Korean Peace Medals at the 

Capital. We have members that might be interested: Virgil Rohlff, Earl Fouss and Jim 

Rempfer. 

 

Next meeting will be July 31, 2018. 

Darin Greunke offered benediction. 

 

Cmdr. Kittle closed the meeting. 

 



 

 


